
 
 

MINUTES 
 

Barnstable Historical Commission 
Town Hall  

367 Main Street, Hyannis 
Selectmen’s Conference Room  

February 19, 2013 
 

Members Present:   Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Chair, Nancy Shoemaker, Len Gobeil, George Jessop, Marilyn Fifield and 
Alternate Ted Wurzburg 

Members Absent:     Nancy Clark, Laurie Young  
Staff:     Marylou Fair, Administrative Assistant 
 
Meeting called to order at 4:37pm 
 
Notice of Intent to File a Permit to Demolish:   
Pursuant to Chapter 112, § 3D of the Town of Barnstable Code, the BHC will determine whether the structure 
proposed for demolition is a Significant Building in accordance with the Definition set forth in Chapter 112, § 2.  
 
No Intent to Demolish Applications were Filed 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Review of Historical Commission Websites 
Members reviewed the Historical Commission websites for Sudbury, Weston, Wakefield and Northborough.  There 
were many features that the members would like to incorporate.  Ted Wurzburg asked if the current webpage would be 
revamped or would a link be provided to another site.  Chair Grassetti stated that a link would be provided from the 
home page.  Members discussed the resources they would like to see on the website: 

 The A, B, C’s of the Demolition Delay (Similar to Wakefield) 
 Links to all Historical Societies, Friends of Meetinghouses, US Coast Guard, Trayser Museum, Tales of 

Cape Cod 
 The History of the Town of Barnstable 
 Monuments & Markers 
 Success Stories – those buildings which were not demolished 

Ted Wurzburg agreed to look into the parameters and to obtain a better understanding the process and structure and 
what is allowed.  Staff Assistant recommended he speak with Jo Anne Buntich for details.   
 
Letter of Support to Mass Historical Commission as requested by Cahoon Museum 
Motion duly made by Len Gobeil, seconded by Nancy Shoemaker to direct the Chair to send a Letter of 
Support for the Cahoon Museum to the Mass Historical Commission. 
So Voted Unanimously 
 
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED 
Letter dtd 2/12/2013 from Mass Historical Commission re: Independence Park Solar Photovoltaic Array 
The Commission acknowledged receipt of Letter. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
January 15, 2013 
Motion duly made by Len Gobeil, seconded by Marilyn Fifield to approve the Minutes of January 15, 2013. 
So Voted Unanimously 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Marylou Fair, Recording Secretary 
 
 

Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours 200 Main Street, Hyannis.   
** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand at http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us ** 

  


